From: Charlotte Watkins 
Sent: 17 October 2013 14:59
To: Graham Wyatt
Subject: RE: 13/00266/DISC
Hi Graham

I have tracked back through the applications relevant to this property and see a survey was submitted for 11/00087/F at the same property. This showed there were three species of bat present – pipistrelles, brown long-eared and the rare natterers which I assume is where the appeal condition comes from. The survey gave specific mitigation that would be required in order to accommodate these species and a licence from Natural England is needed before anything proceeds on the barns anyway otherwise they will be committing an offence (hope they are aware of that).

As far as I can see the only information on the bat loft and roost proposed is drawing 506/1 and this does not give me enough information to assess whether the loft is sufficient to accommodate the species found on site or to gain them a licence. It doesn’t give details of the roost box to be placed inside for Natterers, any timber treatments, felting types, hatch location, lighting  and I cannot determine the overall dimensions which is crucial for these species. The original survey called for a greater provision for bats than this which is not evidenced in this drawing and I would suggest they go back to that survey. If they have more information or ideally a copy of their licence application then that would cover this condition instead?

I am back in on Monday afternoon so if it is easier for me to speak to the agent or applicant and clarify anything I can do so then..

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer

Cherwell District Council

Tel no: 01295 227912 Ext:7912

Mobile: 07867 983287

email: charlotte.watkins@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
www.cherwell.gov.uk
From: Graham Wyatt 
Sent: 16 October 2013 11:44
To: Charlotte Watkins
Subject: RE: 13/00266/DISC

Hi Charlotte,
 

This was an appeal decision (attached).  You're right regarding the app number (12 and not 13).  I only did the site visit for the appeal and haven't had any other dealings with the site.  The inspector was scant about protected species (see paragraph 25 which is the only mention) and conditioned the bat loft (condition 5 on page 6).  If you need additional info, let me know.
 

Graham


From: Charlotte Watkins 
Sent: 16 October 2013 11:36
To: Graham Wyatt
Subject: 13/00266/DISC
Hi Graham

Sorry but I am confused by this one! (Firstly I am assuming it refers to 12/00925/lb not 13/.. as listed?). 

Condition 4 of the appeal calls for details of a bat loft to be submitted but I cannot find any information on whether  bats were found to be present at some point or whether this is a voluntary inclusion as an enhancement (which would be great but unusual on this scale). I was not consulted on this originally so don’t have any records of it. I cannot assess whether this bat loft is appropriate unless I know whether there are any species on site they are catering to and whether there are any licence application involved etc..

If it is just included as an enhancement then get back to me and I’ll assess it as such – I suspect there is some relevant info such as timber treatments and felting types still omitted however which we need.

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer

Cherwell District Council

Tel no: 01295 227912 Ext:7912

Mobile: 07867 983287

email: charlotte.watkins@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
www.cherwell.gov.uk
